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NOTE  FROM THE CO-CHAIR


By Dianne Robbins


Greetings Members:


Your Board of Directors has been busy these last two months, planning events, fundraising and recruiting new members.  I am pleased to report that we have reached our goal of 70 members, including an impressive and ever-growing list of honorary members.


We have a number of events upcoming, including the much-anticipated summer BBQ August 11. Sac LEGAL member J.R. McCallum has graciously offered his home for the BBQ/swim party.  Please see inside for more details.  Also, I encourage all members to visit our web site www.SacLEGAL.net, which has grown increasingly fabulous under the masterful webmastership of John Bennett.  The web site has information on all upcoming events, past issues of the newsletter, lots of useful links, and much more.


As most of you know, the current Board’s term expires in October, and the membership will be electing a new Board at the Annual Meeting in October.  The last two years have been fun and exciting, and it would be great to have some new people as Sac LEGAL ushers in its eighth year.  Please consider getting involved and serving on the Board or on a committee.  If interested, please contact any Board member, and consider attending our next meeting on Wednesday, August 14.


One final note: I will be participating in Run for the Arts on August 9 as a representative of Sac LEGAL, and have chosen Lambda Players as the designated non-profit arts organization.  Please contact me by e-mail for more information or if you are interested in becoming a sponsor: drobb@cwo.com                  


Hope to see everyone on August 11th.





Member Happenings





Sac L.E.G.A.L. Co-Chair, Marc Koenigsberg has taken a new position in the Sacramento office of the Portland, Oregon-based law firm of�Bullivant Houser Bailey.  Marc will focus on employment defense and counseling, insurance bad faith matters, and business litigation.  His new office is located at:


11335 Gold Express Dr., Suite 105


Gold River, CA  95670.  


Marc can be reached by telephone at 


916-858-2252, or by email at�� HYPERLINK "mailto:marc.koenigsberg@bullivant.com" ��marc.koenigsberg@bullivant.com�.  





Rosemary Metrailer reports that she and her biologist/ botanist domestic partner, Tina Costella, have moved their home, cats, dog, chickens and working office to the beautiful woods and foothills of Nevada County.  She is still doing both small business (formation, transactions, contracts, general advising) and mediation (partner and business breakups as well as PI, business, and employment law matters) and would love your referrals  in Sacramento and Nevada County.  While she loves the smog-free cool sunshine, she still comes to Sacramento to meet with clients, attend Monarchs games and the occasional CEB.


�David VanDerGriff, staff member to Assembly Member Keeley, has recently been appointed to the Human Rights/Fair Housing Commission for the City and County of Sacramento.





Sac L.E.G.A.L. Co-Chair, Dianne Robbins and her partner, Jolene, have moved into the home they recently purchased and are quickly turning it into Home Sweet Home.  Dianne is also participating in the Run for the Arts on August 9th as a representative of Sac LEGAL.





Eric Astacaan, former lobbyist for CAPE, has accepted a new position with the California Gay and Lesbian Caucus.  

















 





What's going on with YOU?





Have you been recently made partner?  Are you recently partnered?  Baby coming?  Did you run to Vermont for a civil union?  Did you win the lottery?


The board of directors has decided to bring back  the section of the newsletter updating us all on what's happening with our members.  So if you find out this morning your office is moving to that corner suite with two windows, the AI procedure worked and twins are on the way, you are on the boards of CAPPAC, Hand 2 Hand, Capital Unity Council, American Cancer Society, Breaking Barriers and SunBurst Projects, etc...... let us know so we can share the good news....


News updates can be sent to our editor Todd Vlaanderen. at: RTVlaan@aol.com








Upcoming Events


August 10, 2002 


Hand to Hand Foundation Wine Tasting�Home of John Bennett & Tod Pritchett�6399 South Land Park Drive�5:30 p.m.- 7:30 p.m.





August 11, 2002


Annual Sac LEGAL Summer BBQ


Home of JR McCallum


15 Rivershore Court


Sacramento,  CA


Noon to 5:00 p.m.





August 14, 2002�Sac L.E.G.A.L. Board Meeting�California Secretary of State Building


11th and O Streets


Room 245


5:30 p.m. - 6:30 p.m.


Identification required to enter building


Contact Todd at 296-9820 if doors are locked�


August 21, 2002 


Women Lawyers of Sacramento 


Judicial Reception�Andiamo Restaurant,


3145 Folsom Blvd 


5:30 p.m. - 7:00 p.m.





September 12, 2002


2nd Annual Joint NCLR & 


Lambda Legal Defense Fundraiser


Club 21


1119 21st Street


Sacramento,  CA


5:00 to 9:30 p.m.





September 22, 2002


Capital City Aids Walk


Sac LEGAL will be walking as a group





October 18, 2002


Annual CAPPAC Dinner





October 23, 2002


Annual UNITY Bar Dinner





November 2, 2002


Capital Unity Council Dinner





� �








SAC LEGAL HOSTS LENO/LAIRD FUNDRAISER





On Tuesday, June 18th, Sac LEGAL hosted a CAPPAC-sponsored fundraiser for the next two openly gay state legislators: Mark Leno and John Laird.  Hosting the event was Sac LEGAL member, Senator Shelia Kuehl. The affair was held in the incredible home of Ted Ross and Eric Jensen. The event producer was Sac LEGAL’s very own Events Coordinator John Bennett.  The fundraiser grossed over $10,000, and after expenses, CAPPAC will be giving each candidate at least $4,000.  When Mark and John take office, the California State Legislature will have an unprecedented addition: The Gay & Lesbian Caucus, staffed by Sac LEGAL member Eric Astacaan.





Other special guests attending this event were: Sac LEGAL member and auctioneer extraordinaire, Assemblymember Darrell Steinberg, Assemblymembers Alquist, Nation and Kehoe, Sacramento City Council member Dave Jones, Sacramento County Supervisor Roger Dickinson, School Board member Gary Miller, and Sac LEGAL member (and former Assemblymember) Dennis Mangers.  Supervisor Illa Collin and City Council member Lauren Hammond both appeared via email congratulations to Mark and John.  





Did you know that four Sac LEGAL members serve on the board of CAPPAC? They are: Eric Astacaan, Larry Levine, Beth O'Neill and Jennifer Richard.  Our members are truly everywhere, doing great things! 











Sac LEGAL CO-HOSTS HARRY S. TRUMAN CLUB DINNER





On Wednesday, May 29th, Sac LEGAL joined Supervisor Roger Dickson, Senator Leroy Greene, Congress member Robert Matsui, Assembly member (& Sac LEGAL member) Darrell Steinberg, SMUD Director Genevieve Shiroma, Sac LEGAL member Burns Vick and others in hosting the 21st Annual Dinner for The Harry S. Truman Club.   After visiting the Sac LEGAL table, Superintendent of Public Instruction, Delaine Eastin gave a thunderous and moving keynote speech.  Several times in her speech to the over 400 attending, she mentioned gay and lesbian students, staff and teachers and their concerns regarding the public school system.  Assembly member Helen Thomson, a long time friend to our community, received the “Give ‘em Hell Award”.  Best of all, Sac LEGAL Events Coordinator John Bennett was the successful bidder for a signed copy of AB 25 and picture of Senator (and Sac LEGAL member) Sheila Kuehl.   Look for THIS auction item again at SacLEGAL's Second Annual Joint Fundraiser for the National Center for Lesbian Rights and the Lambda Legal Defense and Education Fund, September 12th at Club 21.
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